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There is no requirement under the FOIA to carry out an internal review, however the majority of public authorities offer some form of complaints procedure.

The FOIA does not give a specific timescale for carrying out an internal review.

If public authority offers the opportunity for internal review, the ICO considers that a reasonable time to complete a review is within 20 working days of the request for review, and that under no circumstances should the time taken exceed 40 working days.

EIR

Under the EIR, the public authority must offer an internal review (r11). If the requester wishes the public authority to carry out a review, they must request one within 40 days of receiving the public authority’s response to their request.

The public authority should respond to the request for internal review as soon as possible and within 40 working days.

If the review upholds the original decision, the public authority should explain why this is the case to the requester. It is also good practice for the public authority to inform the requester of their right to complain to the ICO.

If the review overturns the original decision, the public authority should release the withheld information, as well as acknowledging any other mistakes, and steps which will be taken to rectify these.
